
 

 

JHU/THO 

 

11th January 2024 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Whilst the vast majority of students embrace and adhere to our uniform and appearance policy, 

there have been some instances of incorrect unform.  I would like to take this opportunity to 

remind you of our school uniform expectations. The full policy including pictures of acceptable 

items can be found on the school website  Uniform Policy - Expectations  but I wanted to highlight 

a few points.  

 

• CHCS Blazers – compulsory must be worn at all times.  

• CHCS School Jumper (optional but should not be worn instead of a blazer) 

• Black shoes (no trainers, pumps or boots, please refer to the pictures). Some students have 

been wearing trainers since September, this will not be acceptable in the New Year.  

• Jewellery (Only a small pair of plain studs in the lower lobe and a watch – no nose studs, 

necklaces, bracelets) 

• Coat – no hoodies or tracksuit jackets.  

• Hair (no unnatural colours e.g. blue, purple). 

• When students have PE or dance, students are required to wear their Colton Hills Branded PE 

kit. This should only be worn on those day.   

 
For the best possible start to the new term please ensure your child arrives to school wearing the 
correct uniform and they are equipped ready to learn. The equipment list can be found on the 
uniform and appearance policy link above or on our school website. We are following the 
2022/23 uniform policy and will be consulting with parents regarding uniform for the next 
academic year soon. If your child does attend school in incorrect uniform, you will be contacted to 
bring in the items of missing or incorrect uniform, or they will be loaned items to wear. If your 
child refuses to wear the offered loaned items, the behaviour policy will be followed, and they 
will be sanctioned.  
 
If you are unable to provide your child with the correct uniform ready for them to return to school 
in January, please contact your child’s Year Team. We will endeavour to support you to 
overcome any difficulties where possible. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
Ms J Hunter  
Headteacher  

https://www.coltonhills.co.uk/_files/ugd/565328_3a52d5054ebd49f28c27e521a48a7244.pdf

